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Dear Honourable C. Xaba, MP

PROGRESS REPORT ON RECOMMENDATIONS RAISED ON THE 3RD JULY 2019 DURING THE INTERACTION WITH PCD REGARDING THE 2019/20FY APP AND 2019/20 BUDGET ALLOCATION.

During the appearance of the DMV before the PCD&MV on the 3 July 2019, Committee Members made remarks/ statements and enquired about various matters which could not be responded to/ addressed during the session.  The DMV made an undertaking to respond in writing to all outstanding questions. 

Below are the DMV responses to specific questions raised by the Committee Members:

1. The Committee recommended that the DMV submit the Amendment Bill as soon as   

       possible in order to, inter alia, address the definition of a military veteran and who 
       should be given preference in the allocation of benefits.
Response

The process of the development of the Military Veterans Amendment Bill is currently stayed giving way for the full finalization of the White Paper process which shall provide the research based context to enable the development of the Bill. Currently the Department is embarking on an impact evaluation study with DPME, whose product shall provide an input and firm basis for the White Paper.
2. The Regulations need to be changed in order to adjust the values to allow it to keep track of inflation and the Committee recommended that the Department should finalise the changes to the Regulations as soon as possible.
Response

Section 5(3)(b) (i) of the Military Veterans Act 18 of 2011 provides that “All organs of state that are responsible for the payment or provisioning of benefits to military veterans are obliged to cooperate with the Minister and the Department in respect of the payment or provisioning of those benefits.”

To give effect to the above provision, the Military Veterans Benefits Regulations (MVBR) as promulgated on 19 February 2014, provides the executive and administrative processes to address the adjustment of the values to align with inflation. This process commences with consultations of the affected Executive Authorities on the annual review of the values which culminates in the publishing of the Notice adjusting the amounts to be in line with inflation. 
3. The Committee recommended that the Department should strengthen its partnerships with the respective implementation agencies at national, provincial and local government levels to fast track the delivery of houses to deserving military veterans and to address the skewed urban/rural split. It also noted the renovation of dilapidated houses belonging to military veterans and requested the department to keep it abreast of the number of houses renovated as well as the cost implications. 

Response

The recommendation is appreciated and upheld and has already started through the MoUs with other government departments at National and Provincial level, however more still needs to be done. The Department is strengthening existing relationship with all relevant 
structures to ensure that issues of housing which include building of new houses, renovating dilapidated houses belonging to military veterans are reported as required.
4. The Department was encouraged to enhance its efforts with the Department of Public Works (DPW) to establish provincial offices, as this will not only facilitate easier access for military veterans but also increase awareness of the department and its function around the country. However, the Committee recommends that the DMV keep financial constraints in mind and that the DMV should seek affordable offices and cooperate with other departments for office space where available. 

Response

The Department recognizes the importance of having a well-functioning effective and efficient provincial offices which will serve as national footprint of the Department. The Department has reactivated engagements with relevant structures to ensure cost effective acquisition of provincial office space. 
5. The Committee recommended that the Department should align its processes to fast track the payment of burial support claims through, inter alia, improving awareness, educating military veterans and their dependents as well as establishing provincial offices to enhance access to the Department. 

Response

The Department is capable of fast-tracking the payment of burial support claims within a period of 48 hours with a maximum seven days, where all mandatory documents are available. The Department commits improving awareness and educating military veterans and their dependents on all the benefits. To date the Department has produced a leaflet that educates Military veterans and their dependents on the process to follow when 
completing burial claim. Accounting Officer has caused a review of the existing invoice administration process as well as on time payment of outstanding claims. 

6. The accessibility of health services for military veterans is a very important benefit given that the majority of military veterans are ageing and the Department was encouraged to further investigate this issue to address the challenges around it.
Response

The provision of Healthcare services is governed by Sec 5 (i) of the Act. The Department is currently disbursing the benefit through Department of Defence (SAMHS) and recognizes the limitations emanating from the limited foot print.  The Department has started engagements with the Department of Health that has a national footprint with the aim of ensuring ease of access to public healthcare facilities to military veterans. The Department is also considering the developments around the National Health Insurance.
7. Given that not all municipalities prioritise military veterans, the Committee recommended that the Department should further enhance its cooperation with the South African Local Government Agency (SALGA) and related structures to ensure the required cooperation with municipalities across the country.

Response

The Department has recognized the centrality of the IGR Framework to the implementation of benefits. To this end the Department is considering legal instruments with relevant organs of state. Within the IGR Framework, COGTA remains the critical role player to enable accelerated delivery through Agencies such as South African Local Government Agency (SALGA).
8. The Department was encouraged to reduce its reliance on consultants and contractors and to ensure that one of the requirements to appoint them, should be that they impart some of the related skills to employees of the Department. The Committee further urges the DMV to ensure that contractors and consultants are not utilised unnecessarily where a service could be provided from within the DMV and if possible, by the DOD.

Response
 The DMV takes note of the Committee encouragement and will at all material times endeavor to ensure that this becomes its practice norm and standard throughout its administration of the Act and the related benefits and services to MVs and their dependants.
Under contractors, DMV pays DOD for healthcare services rendered to military veterans. Business Advisory/Consultants refers mainly to payment of Audit Committee members, Advisory Council and Appeals Board. The Department will from time to time acquire critical services from consultants 
9. The DMV should submit a report to the Committee, no later than 15 September 2019, of all consultants and contractors utilised by the Department in 2018/19FY and thus far in 2019/20FY, the value of such contracts and a brief description of the service rendered.
 Response
The report is attached as Annexure A
10. The Department admitted that the Database is one of their serious challenges and the Committee recommended that it should further enhance the integration of the database with institutions other than the Department of Home Affairs, such as the South African Revenue Services and the South African Police Services.
Response

The Department has embarked on the data cleansing process which entails leveraging the Integrated Justice System hub and platforms that form part of the Justice Crime Prevention and Security Cluster. 
11.  The Committee recommended that the Department should investigate how dependents can be assisted once the military veteran has passed on and should consider including this as part of the amendments to the primary Act. 

Response

With regards to section 5 of the Military Veterans Act 18 of 2011, the Department is currently rolling out education, training and skills development and counselling to dependents. This limitation is being addressed in the Amendment to the Act. 
12. The Committee recommended that the Department should improve its relationship with society in general and not only focus narrowly on military veterans and their dependents. This will assist the overall transformation and integration agenda of the government.

Response

The Communication and Stakeholder relations amendment strategy including media and marketing is being beefed up to achieve the objective. The strategy entails engagements with stakeholders and utilizing other platforms to include communities at large.
13. The Committee agreed that the Department of Health and the SA Medical Health Services should enter into discussions to see how they can better assist military veterans and their dependents with regard to medical services.

Response

Engagements with the SAHMS and the DOD are already ongoing as well, the review of the MoU is also underway. The DMV has started engagement process with the DoH to ensure that the two Departments work together to strengthen foot print for access to Healthcare facilities by Military Veterans.
14. The DMV should supply the Committee with a copy of the means test utilised to determine whether a military veteran qualifies for a specific benefit, at the next quarterly report briefing.

Response

The means test on all benefits eligible for such are contained in the MVBR 2014 and in the draft policies are to be provided the Committee. These exclude the Education, training and skills development benefit.
15. The Committee noted the Department’s prioritising of social benefits and emphasised that given the reliance on other government departments, the Committee should play a stronger oversight role in this regard.

Response

The Committee oversight role is most welcome. It will go a long way in ensuring effective and efficient coordination and facilitation of the provision of the benefits as stipulated in Sec 5 of the Act. It will also help ensure accelerated and improved service delivery, meaningful as well as sustainable change of the lives of military veterans and their dependents.
It is trusted that the information and responses provided to the Committee Members will suffice and bring clarity as requested. 

The immense valuable support and oversight role provided by the PCD&MV is always appreciated.

   _____________
   (D.M MGWEBI)
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